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As always I was made very welcome by the staff and pupils at Orrets Meadow; the focus of the lesson was mental maths and the pupils first task was categorise numbers into odds and evens, pupils with a higher ability were challenged further by using numbers up to 20.  The lesson was then led into a practical task as the pupils sorted numicon, throughout the activity the pupils had a range of support offered from Mrs Gordan and the teaching assistants present. This was particularly impressive as it created a learning environment were pupils are comfortable in asking questions and in their ability. The children returned to their places and then displayed what they learnt by sorting odd and even numbers on the interactive whiteboard. It was clear all children were on task and engaged in the lesson and it contained a high level of multi sensory activities.  

The lesson then changed focus to 3D and 2D shapes, this was lead by the teaching assistants and their confidence and subject knowledge was very evident while observing. Multi-sensory activities were again used that established greater knowledge of the pupils understanding of shapes. Engagement was again clear from the pupils as it was easy to see the enthusiastic responses to the activities; the traffic light system was used to establish levels of understanding that I feel is a fantastic tool for teachers. The pupils had the opportunity to work in groups and pairs and the lesson was finished with an interactive whiteboard game called ‘guess the shape’ which allowed a positive end to the lesson as all the children could guess the shape. 
